
 

 

  
 
 

  (Ref: 2425110E) 

 15th January 2025 

 Dear Parents / Guardians, 

 Arrival of the 2024/25 Influenza Season in Hong Kong and  
Additional Measure on Temperature Monitoring 

 The local seasonal influenza activity has continued to increase recently, indicating that Hong 
Kong has entered the 2024/25 influenza season. To ensure the health and well-being of all students 
and staff on campus, we kindly urge parents and students to collaborate by adhering to proper personal 
hygiene practices and preventive measures to mitigate the risk of influenza and other respiratory 
infections. 

 
In light of the current influenza season, the school will implement daily temperature screening 

for all students upon their arrival. Students are also required to comply with the following hygiene 
and preventive measures: 

 
1. If students have symptoms, such as fever (oral temperature higher than 37.5℃, or ear 

temperature higher than 38℃), regardless of the presence of respiratory symptoms, they 
should not return to school and must inform the school; 

2. Maintain hand hygiene, avoid touching one's eyes, mouth and nose; 
3. Wash hands with liquid soap and water properly whenever possibly contaminated; 
4. Cover the nose and mouth with tissue paper when sneezing or coughing. Dispose of 

soiled tissue paper properly into a lidded rubbish bin, and wash hands thoroughly 
afterwards; 

5. When having respiratory symptoms, wear a surgical mask, refrain from work or attending 
classes at school, avoid going to crowded places and seek medical advice promptly; 

6. Build up good body immunity by having a balanced diet, exercise regularly, take 
adequate rest. 

 
The school will closely monitor the health situation of students and staff. For enquiries on the 

situation of school, please contact us on 28587002. 
 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
CHUNG Yiu Kee 
Principal 
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